Board of Control Meeting

October 8, 1972

The Board of Control of the K.H.S.A.A. met at the K.H.S.A.A. Building on Saturday morning, October 8, 1972. The meeting was called to order by President Richard Vincent at 9:30. Present were Board members Zeb Blankenship, J. C. Cantrell, William C. Doan, Jack Fultz, Arthur R. Hawkins, Louie Martin, Frank B. Simpson, W. P. Wheeler, Roy L. Winchester; Commissioner

183

J. B. Mansfield and Assistant Commissioners Tom Mills, Louis Stout and Billy V. Wise. Mr. Wilbur Smith represented the State Department of Education. The invocation was given by J. C.Cantrell.

Roy L. Winchester moved, seconded by William C. Doan, that the reading of the minutes of the July 27-28 meeting be waived, since members of the Board had received copies of these minutes. The motion was carried unanimously.

Mr. Webb Young, Principal of Paul G. Blazer High School, came before the Board to request that the Board consider placing his school in a central Kentucky district for 1973 and 1974. Mr. Webb explained the reason for this request was due to the problems they were having in scheduling games. Mr. Vincent thanked Mr. Young for bringing his problem before the Board and assured him that his request would be considered.

Upon a motion by Jack Fultz and seconded by Frank B. Simpson, the report of the Trophy Committee on the trophy bids was approved as presented by Arthur R. Hawkins and Assistant Commissioner Tom Mills. The names of the companies supplied with bid forms, the bids received, and the contracts awarded were read to the Board. The report was accepted unanimously.

Mr. William C. Doan reported to the Board the results of the Football Committee meeting held on September 23, 1972. Mr. Doan explained that the Committee met for approximately two hours but came up with no recommendations. He stated that the Committee seemed to be a true representation of the state and that their expressed opinion was that most schools were satisfied with the present classifications.

Following a discussion of the present football classifications, Roy L. Winchester moved, seconded by Zeb Blankenship, that Class A be composed of schools with an enrollment of less than 550 and Class AA those schools with 550 or more in grades 10-12. This will be for the 1973 and 1974 seasons. The motion was passed unanimously.

The Commissioner asked that the dates for the Class AAA football finals to be played in Louisville on November 17, 1972, and the Class A and AA football finals to be played in Lexington on November 24, 1972, be approved. W. P. Wheeler made the motion that these dates be approved, Arthur R. Hawkins seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Commissioner Mansfield presented the report of the Cross Country Committee stating that a new class had been added this year upon the recommendation of this Committee. Following his report Frank B. Simpson moved, seconded by Jack Fultz, that the report be approved. The motion carried.

Mr. Mansfield reported that the State Swimming Committee had scheduled the Class AA meet tentatively for Eastern Kentucky University and the Class AAA for the Plantation Club in Louisville. The dates are February 23 and 24 for the Class AAA and March 30-31 for the Class AA.

The Commissioner presented the rules and regulations as drawn up by the Soccer Committee for the State Soccer Playoff. They were approved upon a motion by Frank B. Simpson, seconded by Jack Fultz and the aye vote of all members.

293

Roy L. Winchester moved, seconded by W. P. Wheeler, that in Class AAA, Region II, District 3, be changed to District 2 and that District 2 be changed to District 3. All members voted aye.

The Commissioner presented to the Board all the correspondence in the eligibility of Jeffery Joe Wilson. This was done at the request of Prin. Barney Thweatt, Mayfield High School. Jeffery's parents have moved into the Mayfield School District from the Graves County District. He is ineligible for thirty-six weeks under the rules as the principal of the school he is leaving has not asked that the penalty be waived. After considerable discussion no action was taken for lack of a motion to restore his eligibility.

The Board of Control set the next meeting date for December 15, 1972, at $1:00\ P.M.$ at the K.H.S.A.A. Building Lexington.

William C. Doan moved, seconded by Zeb Blankenship, that all bills of the Association for the period beginning July 1, 1972, and ending September 30, 1972, be allowed. The motion was carried unanimously.

Secretary